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Metropolitan King County Council

Natural Resources and Utilities Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Items:
	10
	Name:
	Mike Reed

	Proposed No.:
	2004-0098
	Date:
	March 4, 2004

	Invited:
	Faith Roland, Acquisition Supervisor, King County Department of Natural Resources and Parks
David Tiemann, Open Space Planner, King County Department of Natural Resources and Parks

Kenmore City Manager Stephen Anderson

Kenmore Public Works Superintendent Ted Carlson


SUBJECT:  Acquisition of Open Space parcels in Kenmore
BACKGROUND:  Conservation Futures Tax levy (CFT) funds are collected throughout King County as a dedicated portion of the property tax and by statute are available only for the acquisition of open space and resource lands.  King County Code 26.12 defines the process and criteria for the annual allocation of conservation futures tax levy funds. CFT funding allocations are made annually by Council through the budget process, based on recommendations from the Executive and the 16-member King County Conservation Futures Citizens Committee.  Each recipient city must have in place an interlocal agreement with the county to authorize the transfer of funds and specify the obligations of the parties in management of funding. 

SUMMARY:  Several years ago, the Council appropriated funding to support the acquisition of the Magnolia Dairy Farm; however, acquisition of that property was not completed as supplemental purchase funding was never secured.  The Council chose to reprogram that funding in the 2002 CIP Omnibus ordinance, targeting several open space parcels as replacement.  
One of those projects is located in Kenmore, in an area that has a need for open space associated with control of flooding along Swamp Creek, near 73rd Ave. NE.  

This project consists of the acquisition of riparian lands along 73rd Avenue Northeast in Kenmore.   The project includes two parcels, one of which has a home located on it; the other is a vacant lot.  The project involves acquisition of the properties and removal of the structure.  Negotiations between the city and property owners are ongoing; differences have narrowed and successful conclusion is anticipated.  The County Executive has developed an interlocal agreement with the city of Kenmore to authorize transfer of funding, in anticipation of the conclusion of negotiations.  The CFT portion of this project is $100,000; additional funding will be derived from the city and other sources.  
Interlocal Land Transfer Agreement

Key provisions of the Interlocal Agreement are as follows:  

· Funds may be used only for purposes related to property acquisition, including appraisals, title searches, negotiations, administrative overhead, and the cost of acquisition.
· The city must provide a matching contribution in at least the amount of the CFT support; it may be in the form of cash, land trades, or credit for other open space acquired;

· Accounting for funds and reporting to the county are provided for;
· The city agrees to maintain the property in open space in perpetuity;

· Standard provisions for indemnification, amendment, waiver, and entirety of agreement are addressed.
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Ordinance 2004-0098 (with attachments)

a. Interlocal Cooperation Agreement between King County and the City of Kenmore for Open Space Acquisition Projects
2.
Transmittal Letter
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